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Selectmen’s Meeting 

January 28, 2020 

 
Attendees: Matt Coen, Deb Merrill, Brian Fortier, Ernest Perreault, Dickie Perreault, Linda 

Pestili, Frank Day, Deb Tait 

 

5:30pm the meeting was called to order by Chair, William Flynn.  

 

Minutes of January 21st were approved by Bill; seconded by Erik. Vote 2-0-0.  

 

Bill made a motion to spend up to $1,000.00 from the building capital improvement account to 

update the bathroom in the Sheriff’s substation; seconded by Erik. Vote 3-0-0.  

 

Road Conditions- Dickie reports that the numbers of vehicles off the road are increased this year, 

including a fatality on Center Conway Road. Ricky states in speaking with other local tow 

companies, including his, they believed the numbers of tow-outs has been down. Dickie has had 

residents call him to complain about the conditions of the roads, and have advised them to call 

Public Works or write a letter to the Board of Selectmen; no complaints have been received by the 

board at this time. Linda Pestili stated that Sam Brown Hill Road has been great this year, 

compared to last. Brian reports there have been no calls to the garage, other than Mrs. Cook on 

Farnsworth road reporting icy conditions, and Bob went out to sand it. Frank stated that he 

believes with the amount of plowing that Brownfield PW does, they would need 5 plow guys to 

adequately clear the roads without getting behind during a storm. 

 

6:02pm Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Erik. Vote 3-0-0.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Megan Witt  
 

 

  


